 Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes     December 23, 2019         Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Chair Matt Marchese called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Bob Manners and Andrew Baker, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present:  None
Acceptance of Minutes: A motion was put forth by Andrew to accept the minutes of the December 9 meeting. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· A Special Town Meeting has been scheduled for January 22, 2020, at 6:30 pm, in Memorial Hall.
· The Transfer Station will be closing at 5 pm on Tuesday, December 24, 2019.
Department Liaison Reports:

Ad Hoc Downtown Survey Committee – The committee has had a meeting. The results of the economic survey are in and will soon be sent to the Selectboard. Andrew said more than 125 responses were received.
Town Hall – The Town Administrator’s office will be closed until December 30.
Senior Center – Bob reported the initial quotes for the purchase of a two-stall “luxury loo” are around $20,000. The facility would have, AC, heat, and be ADA compliant. Andrew said that a timeline from the Expansion Committee would be needed as to when to expect actual bathrooms to be installed. It was suggested that rather than purchasing the facility, perhaps a short-term rental to see how the “luxury loo” is received, might be a good idea. Matt said questions on the location, snow removal, and safety issues would need to be addressed. Bob sad perhaps an enclosed walkway could be used to access the facility.
EV Charging Stations – Terry said a check has been received from Chargepoint, the software company that manages the EV charging stations. The check covers the three months from September through November and is for $121.52. The town pays $250 per month for distribution costs and electricity for the EV stations, whether they are used or not. In addition, the first complaint about a non-electric vehicle parked at one of the charging stations has been received. Police will ticket such vehicles.

Senior Center – Surveys have been tallied regarding the site for a new center, with the current location being the favorite. The Senior Center Expansion Committee is in the final phases of signing a contract for a Project Director.
Appointments: 
7:15 pm Larry Flaccus RE: Mohawk Trail Woodlands Partnership Grant – Larry presented a draft of the grant proposal. The initial quote from a trail consultant specialist for the new section of trail came in too high. The Consultant revised the quote, removing a bridge and stone steps, reducing the price to $18,700. With the grant and funds already allocated by the town there should be enough to cover the cost. Letters of support for the grant have been received from several boards and committees and the Selectboard was asked for a letter of support as well. The Open Space Committee has talked with Sweetheart landowner Joe Rae who is amenable to having the trail cross a corner of his property. Mr. Rae said it might also be possible for the trail users to park in his small lot across the street. Larry said the quote for the full trail is $225,000. It was suggested that a Recreational Trails Grant be applied or. That grant would be due at the end of January. Matt expects the trail will draw more people to the area and foresees potential parking issues. Signage will be required to designate where to park. A motion was put forth by Andrew to provide a letter of support and approve the grant proposal to the Mohawk Trail Woodlands Partnership to construct a village access trail from South Maple Street to connect with the proposed Mahican-Mohawk Trail, and to contract with the Franklin Regional Council of Governments to manage administration and financial details of said grant. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
7:30 pm John Wheeler, Planning Board RE: Proposed Zoning Changes (Joe Palmeri, ZBA) – John presented the Board with a list of proposed zoning changes to be brought to Town Meeting. There will be one or two public hearings, as well as discussion with the ZBA, before the changes are placed on the town meeting warrant. Most discussion centered on the proposed bylaw that would require that any development of 10 or more units would be required to have a percentage of those units qualify as affordable housing. Matt asked John if the Planning Board had a sense of whether this was the direction the town wanted to go. Matt asked if there was any way that the affordable housing portion could be waived. There would need to be strict criteria in place for a waiver. Also discussed was the impact this bylaw might have on the village and rural areas, and if needing to include affordable units would make potential projects more expensive for developers and thus less likely to happen. The Board would like to know how many towns in the area have this type of bylaw and what its effect has been. A proposed density bylaw for non-conforming lots could change the way permits are given and make it easier for those landowners to make renovations. A proposed Village Streetscape Overlay District might include Bridge Street and Deerfield Avenue. Matt cautioned about allowing too many things by right, Special Permits are often a good idea. Matt said that a long list of bylaw changes could be problematic. It was suggested starting with the easier “housekeeping” type of changes, and the less controversial changes, before asking the town for major changes. 
8:30 pm James Boehmer RE: Town’s Snow Removal Policy (Mark Shippee, Highway Superintendent) – Jim said his issue was with the sound of the snow removal. It seems that the equipment used is larger and louder than in the past and his whole house shakes. The snow removal happens between 2am and 5 am. Jim wondered if it could start later. He realizes that he lives in the commercial district and maybe he just needs to accept the disturbance. Mark explained that the timing of snow removal depends on how much snow is involved. He tries to get it all removed in one night, rather than having to do it over multiple nights. It has to be done when there is no traffic. Jim thanked Mark and the Board for their time and the explanation.  
Old Business:
Police Station Renovation Project – Work is Underway – The alarm company has yet to return to finish the installation of fire and security. Carpet installation, painting and other finish work remain on the punch list.
Police Department Vacancy – Full Time Patrolman – Chief Greg Bardwell submitted a letter of request asking  that the position of full-time officer be posted internally. There has been interest expressed within the department and he believes there are qualified candidates within the department’s part-time roster. Bob indicated that the Board has elected to post positions internally in the past. With that said, Bob presented a motion to post the position for full-time police officer internally for a period of two weeks. Andrew seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
New Business: 
Jim Bragdon RE: Animal Inspector Position – Letter of Interest – Jim has expressed interest in the position. He has worked as a QC Inspector for 11 years, has always been an active member of the community, and has a working knowledge of both domestic pets and farm animals. Bob has known Jim for many years and said he would do a good job. A motion was put forth by Bob to appoint Jim Bragdon as Animal Inspector for the Town of Shelburne. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Brad Walker, School Committee RE: Letter of Resignation Effective June 20, 2010 – Brad said his resignation was due to his upcoming role in his wife’s new medical practice. Though he was cleared to continue on the School Committee by the State Ethics Commission, Brad felt his presence as a School Committee member in a local doctor’s office might create an unnecessary barrier to care especially in the case of staff members. The Board acknowledged the upcoming resignation with regret.
Proposed Contract between DEP, Waste Management, and Shelburne RE: Recyclables – DEP received three bids for the collection and processing of recyclables.  They awarded a five-year contract to Waste Management. The most alarming aspect of the contract is a new processing fee of $93.50 per ton for the first year. The fee will increase incrementally (2.5%) with each year of the contract. If Shelburne accepts the contract, the town’s budget will increase by $11,166 if glass is included, and by $8,560 without glass.  The Solid Waste District is looking at alternatives for recycling glass. Towns will receive $6 per ton in recycling dividends, down from $8 at the present time. Strategies to reduce the cost could include purchasing a second compactor for aluminum and plastics to reduce the number of hauls, instituting an annual sticker fee to access the transfer station, and breaking away from Waste Management. The Solid Waste District is exploring all the options. Town Counsel has reviewed the contract and is suggesting changes. The recommendation is to have the Board sign, but not date, the contract between DEP and the contractor, while the waste district decides what to do. A motion was put forth by Bob to sign the contract between DEP and the contractor, holding the date, pending final word from the Solid Waste District. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
2017 CDBG Contract Amendment RE: Shelburne Housing Authority – This item was passed over.
Special Town Meeting 1/22/2020 RE: Review of Proposed Warrant Articles – The Board will be meeting with the Finance Committee at its next meeting so detailed discussion of the 10-article warrant was postponed until then. Andrew suggested having a figure available for the total cost of renovations to the police station.
Correspondence:
Board of Assessors to Shelburne Fire District RE: Hourly Support Rate – The assessors notified the Board of a letter they had sent to the Fire District. The Assistant Assessor spent five hours helping with the certification of Free Cash for the Fire District. As that was not part of her normal job, in the future the hourly rate for support will be $25 per hour, payable to the Town of Shelburne.
Any Other Business: 
Board of Health RE: Local Upgrade Approval for 107 Fiske Mill Road – Terry and Phoebe Walker have met with two residents who may be interested in serving on the Board of Health. If they are interested in serving they will submit letters of interest in January.

With the Selectboard now serving as the Board of Health, they were asked to approve two upgrades to an existing septic system at 107 Fiske Mill Road. The Regional Health Agent has recommended approval. A motion was made by Bob to approve the upgrades of the septic system at 107 Fiske Mill Road. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

Public Comment: None
Adjournment: At 9pm a motion was made by Bob to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
